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Ewshot Parish Council have now completed the process of giving a Deed of Dedication which puts the recreation ground in trust with the National Playing Fields Association as part of their Queen Elizabeth Fields Challenge 2012.  This means that the field is protected as a recreational space in perpetuity and it cannot be usurped for any other use.  The occasion is being marked by a very handsome plaque and by a change of name to ‘Queen Elizabeth ll Field – Ewshot’.

It is encouraging to see the shoots of the first tranche of our three year daffodil planting programme forcing their way through the snow and slush. This first planting of nearly 5,000 bulbs was carried out by a team energetic volunteers in the autumn and will be repeated in 2013 and 2014, brightening the lane verges throughout the village each spring. 

The Council are currently overhauling the play area (again!) to improve the layout and design to withstand the punishment meted out by the host of little feet that visit us every summer. Negotiations are in hand to refurbish the tennis court. Marking up for a netball court as well as tennis is under consideration.

The grit bins owned by the Parish are proving too small and Highways have agreed to replace them with their standard blue bins.  The small ones will be relocated where they will be useful off the highway.  Some additional bins have also been requested but supply will depend on availability.

The Council are initiating a trial informal ‘surgery’ session on the last Monday evening of each month.  Councillors will be at the ‘Windmill’ in the dining room (normally closed on Monday) from 7pm to 8pm.  Ewshot residents will be welcome to call in if there are any matters they want to discuss or query but which don’t justify raising at the formal monthly parish council meeting.

Garry Shelford – Clerk
clerk@ewshotpc.com
                                                                                                                                       
